On June 26, 2006, Mrs. Burdick requested the following information regarding Agenda Item PD4 Personnel Agenda Addendum:

REQUEST:   How many students are currently enrolled at Delray Full Service?

RESPONSE:  DFSC houses 185 Head Start students paid for through a Federal Grant and contracted by the Palm Beach County Commission.  There are approximately 500 adult students in day & evening classes.  It is one of the largest adult programs in the district.   DFSC also houses the South County Urban League Office, FAU Wellness Center and the Village Academy Beacon Program (part of the time).

REQUEST:   Please explain the need to have an AP and a principal at a school with

such a small student enrollment.  

RESPONSE:  One Assistant Principal position manages Head Start and is paid for through that budget.  An Assistant Principal currently manages the VPK Program (the Head Start AP is on maternity leave).  This position is funded through August 4, 2006.  Assistant Principal for Community Ed covers the night-time adult program. 

Note:  The ACS Alternative Ed Program will be housed at DFSC in the coming year. 

REQUEST    What is the cost per student?

RESPONSE:  The Delray Full Service Center will continue to house the head start and adult education program in 2006-07.  The contracted alternative education program with ACS for intensive transition students in the South area may also be located on this campus.  However, the ACS contract includes school supervision and administration.

The adult education program at Delray Full Service includes both day and night time programs.  The principal assigned to this location for 2006-07 will oversee the adult programs and be funded through the adult education budget. 

The pre-k Head Start students and adult education students do not generate FTE.  Therefore, budget per student figures for these programs are not readily available.  The ACS program will be the only k-12 program at this location and is budgeted at $8,734 per student.
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